
CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD 

CENTRAL VALLEY REGION 

TENTATIVE ORDER R5-2025-XXXX 

RESCINDING WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS ORDER 99-046 

The California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Central Valley Region  
(Central Valley Water Board), finds that the Central Valley Water Board adopted the 
following Order which is no longer applicable for the reasons shown: 

a) Waste Discharge Requirements (WDR) Order 99-046, adopted on  
30 April 1999, was issued to Indian Valley Community Services District 
(Discharger) prescribes requirements for a waste discharge from the community 
of Greenville to five wastewater stabilization ponds covering approximately 28 
acres (Facility). Wastewater receives no treatment before entering the first pond. 
Historically, the Facility discharged approximately 192,500 gallons of 
wastewater per day and maintained 570 service connections. Wastewater flows 
have been greatly reduced since the 2021 Dixie Fire, therefore an individual 
WDR Order is no longer necessary. A recent survey conducted by the 
Discharger showed there are 159 active connections, and average daily flows 
are 50,000 gallons per day. Based on current conditions, the Facility treats and 
disposes of less than 100,000 gallons of wastewater per day and is therefore 
eligible for coverage under the general and specific conditions of State Water 
Resources Control Board (State Water Board) Water Quality Order  
2014-0153-DWQ General Waste Discharge Requirements for Small Domestic 
Wastewater Treatment Systems (General Order). On 16 September 2025, the 
Facility was enrolled under General Order 2014-0153-DWQ-R5428. Therefore, it 
is appropriate to rescind Waste Discharge Requirements Order 99-046. 

IT IS HEREBY ORDERED that the above Waste Discharge Requirements Order  
99-046 is rescinded. 

I, Patrick Pulupa, Executive Officer, do hereby certify the foregoing is a full, true, and 
correct copy of an Order adopted by the California Regional Water Quality Control 
Board, Central Valley Region on XX December 2025. 

______________________________ 
PATRICK PULUPA, Executive Officer  


